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   Introduction to SCAN
(Safe Communities and Neighbourhoods) 

  
 * A division of public safety Enacted in 
2010
 * 90% of their work involves drugs 
 * Program is dependant on community 
involvement and reports 
 * A name is required for a statement but 
information is not shared and you are not 
required to go to court 
 * SCAN deals with the property in question, 
RCMP deals with the individual getting 
them out of the neighborhood 
 * Judge can remove complainant from 
residence for 3 months
 * SCAN does not deal with criminal court

Questions from the floor

Q: RCMP vs SCAN, who gets involved? How 
do you determine who to call?
A: Call both. SCAN cannot seize drugs 
or arrest people as they only deal with 
properties. The RCMP can use evidence 
that SCAN obtains for warrants and arrests. 
People need to come forward if they have 
information.

Q: When do the RCMP get involved with 
SCAN?
A: As soon as a complaint is made

Statement from Mayor: The Boys and Girls 
Club and The House have greatly reduced 
vandalism. Security cameras have been 
very effective as well. They are expensive 
and the village is looking at upgrading the 
technology and installing more.

Crowd Concern: A slow process overall, 
too many channels, regulations, and 
complications with privacy acts.

Q: Is SCAN provincial or federal?
A: SCAN is a provincial program while the 
RCMP is federal. More information can be 
obtained by searching SCAN on the GNB.ca 
website or this link:
 http://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/
en/departments/public_safety/safety_
protection/content/crime_prevention/Sa
ferCommunitiesAndNeighbourhoods-SCAN-
Unit.html

Statement from Christina (The House): 
Overall very pleased with the work of the 
RCMP and SCAN. They have been following 
through with complaints and ensuring 
they gather the proper evidence to 
obtain a conviction, not just a slap on the 
wrist. Going in too fast will not solve the 
problem, we need to get it right the first 
time to ensure there are convictions made.

Q: There is a lack of communication, many 
of the people in the room have not heard 

of this program. How do we fix this?
A: SCAN has visited Petitcodiac 2 times 
prior to this meeting. There doesn’t seem 
to be interest in this program until big 
events like this happen. They will continue 
to promote the program. There are also 
barriers set from the previous government 
that will hopefully be removed soon.
 
Statement from Mayor: He understands 
the frustration that people are feeling but 
people have been invited on numerous 
occasions to these kinds of meetings and 
very few people show up. Hopefully this 
will be a start of our community working 
together to a common goal. People also 
need to understand that the process is 
in place in order to gather the proper 
evidence to obtain a conviction.

 Q: If a citizen sees the signs of trouble 
and they call the RCMP, will the RCMP refer 
SCAN?
A: Yes and if not, they will forward the 
information to SCAN and a case will be 
opened.

Citizen Statement: Citizen is surprised 
at the drug activity in the village, does 
not notice it on the surface. Anything 
suspicious is mostly ignored and doesn’t 
personally see the need to call in. Will 
keep eyes open now.

Town Hall Meeting Summary held in Petitcodiac on April 14, 2016
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Winner of the Toys For Big Boys Side by Side
Mike Carll - Sussex, NB

Happy May Day!

The “April Showers” have come and gone along with some snow.
It seems the Maple Sugar camps did very well this year, that would be a big 
help after the poor supply they had last year.

Now I guess it is time to tune up the lawn mowers for their seasonal duties.
Your racecars & bikes should be ready for action by now. The antiques and 
show vehicles must be polished and ready for all the car shows. Here in 
Petitcodiac we have the Petty AutoFest on June 4th. It should be a great 
time with music, sale tables, for sale a deep fried turkey dinner, and a lot of 
visiting after the long winter months. Its only $5.00 for your entry vehicle, 
with free admission for spectators, a donation will be very much appreciated.
The stockcar races start at Petty International Raceway May 21st.
The River Glade Motocross gets under way May 14.

All the gardeners will be very busy preparing for the summer crops. Looking 
forward too our early crops; the fiddleheads, asparagus and rhubarb.

Happy Mothers Day to all you wonderful Mothers.

P.S. Don’t forget to get out and vote in your Municipal elections here in New 
Brunswick.  

From your editor
Winona McLean  

May 23, 2016
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Petitcodiac continued on page 7

Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2016 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 
 

-Church Services 
-Hymn Sing @  

Anglican Church 
-Firemen’s Bingo @ 

Legion 
 

2 
-Air Cadets 

-Senior’s Club 
-Pilates 

-Taking Time for Me 
-Merry Makers 2 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 

-Municipal Elections 
Advanced Poles 

3 
-Drop-in Play Group 

-Geri-fitness 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-Youth Group 
-Discovery Kids  

4 
 

 -Library Storytime 
-Pilates 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Legion Noon Meal 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 

5 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

- Legion Branch Meetings 

6 
 

-FUN-damental  
Play Group  

-Chase the Ace @ 
Legion 

7 
-Mother’s Day 

Card Craft @ Li-
brary 

-Kiwanis Breakfast 
@ Legion 

-Pruning Seminar 
@ Corn Hill  

Nursery 
8 Mother’s Day  
 

-Church Services 
-Firemen’s Bingo @ 

Legion 
 

9  
-Air Cadets 

-Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 
-Footcare @ Legion 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 

- Municipal Elections 
 

10 
-Drop-in Play Group 

-Geri-fitness 
-Women’s Institute 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-Kiwanis 
-Youth Group 

-Discovery Kids  

11 
 -Library Storytime 

-Pilates 
-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Legion Noon Meal 

-Village Council 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 
-Coping with Grief  

Program @ Health Centre 
-Hazardous Waste  

Disposal 

12 
 
 
 

-Book Club @ Library 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

 

13 
-Jam Session 

-FUN-damental  
Play Group  

-Chase the Ace @ 
Legion 

-Village Spring 
Clean-Up 

14 
 
Learn to Geocache 

@ Library 
-Crib Banquet @ 

Legion 
 
 

15  
-Church Services 

-Dinner & a Movie 
@ Anglican Church 
-Firemen’s Bingo @ 

Legion 

16  
-Air Cadets 

-Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 

-Merry Makers 2 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 

17 
-Drop-in Play Group 

-Geri-fitness 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-Youth Group 
-Discovery Kids  

-ATV Club 

18   -Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Legion Noon Meal 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 
-Coping with Grief  

Program @ Health Centre 

19  
-Adult Colouring Night 

@ Library 
-Petitcodiac Sportsman Club 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Foot Clinic @ Legion 

 
 

20 
 

-Jam Session 
-FUN-damental  

Play Group  
-Chase the Ace @ 

Legion 

21 
-Perennials Semi-
nar @ Corn Hill  

Nursery 
-Plant, Bake, and 

Yard Sale @  
Anglican Church 

22  
 

-Church Services 
 

-Firemen’s Bingo @ 
Legion 

 

23 Victoria Day 
 

-Air Cadets 
 -Pilates 

-Taking Time for Me 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 

24  
 

-Drop-in Play Group 
-Geri-fitness 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Kiwanis 

-Youth Group 
 

25 
-Library Storytime 

 -Pilates 
-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Legion Noon Meal 

-Village Council 
-Fit Camp @ PRS 
-Coping with Grief  

Program @ Health Centre 

26  
 

-Creative Writing  
Corner @ Library 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 

27 
-FUN-damental  

Play Group  
-Chase the Ace @ 

Legion 
-CLARK Community 
Automotive Event @ 

Petitcodiac Arena 

28  
-LEGO Club @  

Library 
-Village Yard Sale 

-Petitcodiac  
Sportsman Club 

Fundraiser Dinner 
@ Legion   

-CLARK Community 
Automotive Event @ 

Petitcodiac Arena 
29  
 

-Church Services 
 

-Firemen’s Bingo @ 
Legion 

 
 

30  
 

-Air Cadets 
 -Pilates 

-Taking Time for Me 
-Merry Makers 2 
-Codiac Classics 

-Fit Camp @ PRS 

31 
 

-Drop-in Play Group 
-Geri-fitness 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Youth Group 

 

 
  
 
  

 

Maritime Motorsports   
Hall of Fame  

Open Monday-Saturday 10am-5pm   

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment. Please call 
Cathy at 756-2068 for more info. 
Chairlift facility available. 

Community Garden 
Grow your own healthy food. For more information  

call the Village Office 756-3140. 

A.K.A. Dance Studio -Kodiac Room. 
Tues. and Thurs. from 6 - 8 pm. 
Contact Alanna for info: 233-3052

Air Cadets - 639 F.P.MacLaren Squadron 
Air Cadets meet Mon. at 6 pm @ 
Legion. New members welcome.

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning worship 
10:50 am. Sunday School 9:30 am. 
Classes all ages.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Sunday 
School 9:45 am and Worship Service 
11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service at 9:00 am, Sunday school at 
9:00 am.
-St. James United - Sunday School & 
service at 11 am.

CLARK Community Automotive Event 
Fri., May 27th 4pm-9pm and Sat., May 
28th 8 am to 5pm @
Petitcodiac Arena. Over 50 Vehicles 
specially priced for this event. 
Convenient Indoor Vehicle Shopping. 

Hot Air Balloon on Location Sat. 11am 
to 2PM. BBQ on Sat. in support of the 
Boys & Girls Club. Plus: Buick Drive for 
your Students Event to run on Saturday 
at the School. Help us Raise up to 
$10,000 for the Petitcodiac Regional 
School
 
Codiac Classics - Last Mon. of the 
month, Kiwanis @7 pm.
 
Coping with Grief Program - 
Petitcodiac Health Centre. May 11, 
18, 25, and June 1 from 6 - 7:30 pm. 
Hospice Greater Moncton 4-week 
program “Coping With Grief”. Free 
but preregister: 506-383-2404 or info@
hospicegm.ca
 
Corn Hill Nursery and Cedar Café
Seminars 10 am - 12. Free but call 756-
3635 to register.
- May 7 - Seminar: The Art and Science 
of Pruning
- May 21 - Seminar: Growing and 
Dividing Perennials  
 

Discovery Kids - K-5. Tuesdays, 6:15 
pm at Baptist Church. Last night: May 
17. 
 
Drop-in Play Group - New day! every 
Tues., instead of Thurs. at St. Andrew's 
church from 9:30 - 11:30, preschool 
children & parent/caregiver. No 
charge. Call Christine 756-2296 for 
info.
 
Fit Camp - Monday and Wednesday, 7-8 
pm @ PRS Gym. Starts April 4 to May 
30th. $45 for both nights, $25 for one 
night a week or $5 drop in rate. 
 
FUN-damental Play Group - For 0 - 5 
years. Games and activities focusing on 
fundamental movement skills. Fridays. 
10:00 - 11:30 am @ Kiwanis. $2 per 
family .
 
Geri -Fitness - (50 +) Tuesday mornings 
from 10:00 - 11:00 am at the Kiwanis 
building. All welcome. Please call 
Tanya  at 756-2198 for details.
 

 
 
Hazardous Waste Disposal - May 11, 
3 - 7 pm. Parking lot across from 
Foodland. More info call 877-1040.
 
Jam Session - 2nd and 3rd Fri. night 
each month at Kiwanis from 7 - 10 pm. 
Contact Elva Greer for more info: 756-
3926.

 
Kiwanis
- Tues., May 10 & 24, 6:30pm. New 
members welcome. Call Clinton at 372-
4144 for more information.
- Kiwanis Club requesting donation 
of $80.00 per day for use of room 
in centre. $20.00 extra for use of 
kitchen. Call Donna at 756-9085 for 
details.
 
Learn to Geocache Program—Sat., 
May 14 from 10 am - 12 noon. 
Petitcodiac Library. Find caches hidden 
throughout the village. Registration 
required. Contact Natalie Griffin 

Open Monday - Friday 10 am - 5 pm
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 From left to right are Lions Vice-President Dwight Mann, Arianne Nephan-
Newton of the Friends of the Moncton Hospital, Lion Don Purdy and Lion 
Sherm DeMille.

Local News & Views
Subscription Form $35

Great gift idea. Ph:756-2110

Your Name:

Telephone:

Where paper to be sent:
Name:

Address:

City:

Postal Code:

Local News & Views
Subscription Form $35

Great gift idea. Ph:756-2110

Your Name:

Telephone:

Where paper to be sent:
Name:

Address:

City:

Postal Code:

oc s & s

Every Friday

Where: Petitcodiac Royal Canadian Legion

Time: 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm (draw at 8:15 pm sharp)

Price: 1 for $2.00 / 3 for $5.00 / 10 for $10.00

Have to be there to win

For more details phone 756-2110

Full Service Investment Dealer
RRSP’S

Tax Free Savings Accounts
Stocks and Bonds

 Mutual Funds 
Derivative Products

Chippingham Financial Group Ltd.
www.chippingham.com

2 Price Street, Suite 102 Petitcodiac, NB
Tel. 506-331-0205

Member of the Canadian Investors Protection Fund
And Investment Industry Organization of Canada

Rick Brown
rbrown@chippingham.com

The Salisbury Lions Club made a recent donation to the 
Friends of the Moncton Hospital’s Angel Fund.

The Salisbury Fire Department received a recent donation from 
the Salisbury Lions Club.Chief David Bannister received the 

donation from King Lion Ross Alexander.

Citizen Statement: Not condoning the 
use of pot, but the main concern is 
chemical drugs. Less of a problem if 
these kids were just smoking pot. Some 
of drugs look like candy and these kids 
are getting addicted.

 Statement by Councillor Dan Pollock: 
Many of the kids in the village are just 
as upset as us. We need to keep them 
in mind as well and get them interested 
in this program. Suggest we get this 
presentation in the school.

Q: Is it just the property on Main st that 
is in question? I am aware of another.
A: This meeting is about this property, 
we encourage you to share information 
after the meeting.

Q: What are the chances of getting the 
RCMP back in the village?
A: Municipal councils don’t have much 
power, everything has to go through 
Fredericton. Hopefully with the new 
government, the municipalities  can 
have more say and better help

Statement from Mayor: Looking into 
possibly buying the property on Main st, 
difficult to do with limited funds (this 
idea was very well received). A speed 
radar sign was purchased and can be 
moved throughout the village. This will 
collect data as to where speeding is 
happening and at what times of the day. 
This will help the RCMP catch speeders 
by knowing when they are speeding and 
where (this was also very well received)

Citizens in attendance: 112

Town Hall Meeting - con’t from page 1
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WHEN WE SEE THE LAND AS A 
COMMUNITY TO WHICH WE BELONG,

WE MAY BEGIN TO USE IT WITH 
LOVE AND RESPECT.     

(Aldo Leopold)

The Elgin Eco Association has been busy 
on many fronts. Winter fest, craft and 
cooking day for kids the efforts to buy 
the Mapleton Acadian Trail property {see 
above other article}
Now we are focussing the ANNUAL 
GENERAL MEETING.
It will take place on MAY 5 in the Seniors 
Hall in Elgin 7 p. m
At the Annual general meeting we will 
do the Registration for the summer camp 
.It will be first come first served. Limited 
space available. For children 9 to 14.
Members children will pay $40 Non-
members $85.You are registered upon 
payment received. Membership is 
available for $20 for 2 years for a family 
if you desire to become a  member.
The EEA also will have available 
application forms to apply for our $500 
bursary.
We will entertain you with a slide 
show of last year’s summer camp and 
refreshments

The trial of the Mapleton Acadian Trail
The Elgin Eco Association operates a unique Acadian Forest Trail in Mapleton 
Elgin. Due to unfortunate circumstance the property has been sold. The new 
owner has it slated for a clear-cut. This is a very sad turn of events. The Elgin 
Eco Association has contacted the new owner to give the Eco Association a 
chance to buy it back. This comes with a price tag
The  goal of the Elgin Eco Association is to promote the conservation of the 
Acadian forest Ecosystem by providing a better understanding about the 
Acadian forest habitat and the environmental services they provide. This 
particular property / trail is an unique piece of land where old and new growth 
shows the beauty of the Acadian forest. Our trail not only provide vistas, it also 
weaves along ravines and brooks. Studies have been done on the flying squirrel. 
Birds of prey are often heard whistling flying above and many other songbirds 
have been spotted and nesting  on this property. On the trail you will find 
Ecological Sensitive Forest Communities. It also has significant historical value. 
Once upon a time a manganese mine was on this property and the remnants 
are still visible. Last but not least it houses a sugar camp and a sugar wood. We 
feel all this is very worthy of saving for the next generation.
 The Acadian forest is under great threat of disappearing because of the 
constant clear cutting taking place. The Mapleton Acadian trail will see the 
same faith unless the Elgin Eco Association can come up with enough funds to 
purchase the property. We have decided we will try to accomplish this goal by 
various means. 
An Application for funding has been send to The New Brunswick Wildlife Trust 
Fund. We will be setting up a special page on our website and face book to 
raise funds to buy the property. We are also accepting pledges. Our Website 
which showcases the Mapleton Acadian Trail is www.elgineco.com We have 
received an offer of help from documentary film maker Craig Norris .
We hope that you are interested in helping us. It is sad that it is slated for 
being cut down.  In order to save this exceptional property for the next 
generation, we will have to take action “Immediately” . Not trying  , is 
letting down the next generation of people. We want to offer them the same 
opportunities to enjoy and experience nature the way we do today. These 
opportunities are dwindling fast unless we act.
If you like to help ,you can reach us at elgineco@hotmail.com.or call 756 2518 
Face book or website.

Submitted by Elsie SteevesELGIN NEWS!

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection• 
Tires• 
Complete Automotive Repair• 
Computer Diagnostics• 

 

In her president’s address at the Elgin 
W.I. annual general meeting, Hazelanna 
Carter reflected on the one hundred 
and five years the Elgin branch of the 
New Brunswick Women’s Institute has 
been in existence. In the early days, 
she said, women came together to 
overcome distance: to communicate 
and form friendships by visiting and 
exchanging new ideas. Over a century 
later, local women continue to honour 
the unity of purpose and generosity of 
spirit that keep the Women’s Institute 
relevant and responsive to individual 
and community interests.

From the very beginning in 1911, change 
was a fact of life: today’s version of the 
Women’s Institute embraces progress 
and the rebuilding process. Quite 
literally, the Elgin branch has changed 
its historic exhibition hall inside and 
out, and will continue to improve its 
amenities.

Several new members have joined the 
local branch recently. A full agenda 
of activities awaits. In conclusion, 
Hazelanna urged the fifteen women 
present to follow up on their 
dreams despite obstacles they may 
encounter. 

In other news and just for fun, 
everyone sang Happy Birthday to 
Queen Elizabeth II on her 90th birthday. 
Members received their informative 
new program books designed by 
Zaheera Denath.  And everyone played 
a crafty version of “Button, button” 
creating clip fasteners for jottings 
and reminders. Those so inspired were 
invited to share a poem or memory 
about buttons at a future meeting. 

 Zaheera was hostess for the evening 
and served a  refreshing avocado/
coconut sorbet with custard pie -- 
a celebratory dessert for an evening 
that looked back -- and forward.

SAVE THE DATE! Friday, May 27th
COUNTRY MUSIC and AUCTION
NIGHT at the ELGIN W.I. HALL

Mark your calendars for Elgin Women’s 
Institute’s annual auction and country 
music event.  Includes flea market, 
silent auction plus always worthwhile 
items to bid on and make your own! 
Admission $5.00 with canteen. For 
more info or to donate items, contact 
756-8453.

Elgin Women’s Institute AGM Held April 21st Featured Inspiring 
Review Along with Future Plans

2nd Monday of each month - 7pm  
Executive Meeting   8pm Regular 
Meeting

Tuesday - Crib League at 7pm

Wednesday - Seniors Day - 11am - light 
lunch and games $7  everyone welcome
     Dart League  - 8pm

Havelock Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86
 Regular Schedule of Events

Thursday - Bingo - 7pm
   Cards "200" 7:00 pm   everyone 
welcome not a league $5 per person

Friday Night - Darts for Meat  - April 
8th & 22nd   8pm  Everyone Welcome 
$10 
 

Special Events

May 7th - Wednesday Night Dart 
League Banquet
May 14th -  District Spring Rally
May 15th - District Crib

Summer Darts - Registration June 1st 
7pm  start playing June 8th

Rental Rates

Hall Only $50
Hall and Bar $75
Hall and Kitchen $100

For more information or to book the 
hall call Heather McLong at 534-2237 
or Kim Chambers 756-0245
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Coin-operated
Open 24 hours a day.

7 days a week!
Proprietors

Ray & Jeanie Jorgenson3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB
372-4755

Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe • Dozer
• Top Soil •Shale • Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septic’s

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

372 4755

RIDGEBROOK LUMBER LTD
369 HICKS SETTLEMENT ROAD
HAVELOCK, NB   Ph:534-2277

Hours of Operation
Mon-Fri 8:00am to 5:00pm & Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm

FOR SALE
CEDAR DECKING--LUMBER, CEDAR LATTICE--SPINDALS

HEMLOCK--TAMARACK LUMBER--BEAMS
SLABWOOD BY THE BUNDLE.
TONGUE & GROOVE CEDAR

CAMP FIREWOOD AND KINDLING BY THE BAG 

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

@ 756-0289 or email petitcodiac.
rec@gmail.com to register or for 
information. 

Legion  - 18 Kay St, Petitcodiac.               
756-3383
- Fri., May 6, 13, 20, and 27 - Chase 
the Ace. tickets sold from 6 - 8 p.m.  
Ticket draw at 8:15 p.m. SHARP.
- Sun., May 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29 
- Petitcodiac Firemen's Bingo - 
Fundraiser for Off Road Equipment; 
doors at  6 pm; starts 7 p.m. For more 
info, contact Chairman, Gary Jones - 
871.0620
- Merry Makers 2 - May 2, 16, 30. 10 
am - 2 pm. Cards, bingo, etc. light 
lunch at noon for $6. Last month until 
Sept.
- Thurs., May 5 - Meetings. Executive, 
7 & General, 8 pm.
- Sat., May 7 - Kiwanis Breakfast, 7 - 10 
a.m. Sausage, Pancakes with maple 
syrup, scrambled eggs, tea, coffee, 
juice and homemade doughnuts    Cost 
- $8 & Children 10  under  $4
- Mon., May 9 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Footcare Jessica Coleman LPN; call for 
an appointment 381.5422   
- Sat., May 14 - Crib Banquet, 6 pm.
 - Thurs., May 19 - Foot Care Clinic 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m. For an Appointment call 
384-2273  Press "0"
- Sat., May 28 - Petitcodiac Sportsman 
Club Fundraiser Dinner - Doors open at 
6 p.m.;  Roast Beef Dinner at 7 p.m. 
Tickets and more information, please 
contact Stirling Goddard  -  372.5281 
or Ron Whitehead - 372.9396

- Legion Noon Meals. $10.00.
   - May 4 - Pork Chops and Sauerkraut
   - May 11  Liver OR Hamburg & onions
   - May 18 - Roast Beef
   - May 25 - Cod Fish

- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the 
hall for a wedding reception, birthday 
or any other function, call the Legion 
756.3383.

Library (756-3144) 
-Hours: Open Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat. 10-1 

& 2-5, Thurs. 1-5 & 6-8. Closed Sun and 
Mon.
-Storytime (Ages 2-5) Wednesdays from 
10:30-11 am.
-Mother’s Day Card Craft (Ages 3+) - 
Sat., May 7. 10:30 am.
-Adult Book Club - Thurs., May 12 from 
6:30-8 pm.
- Geocaching Program - Sat., May 
14 from 10 am - 12. Please contact 
Natalie Griffin @ 756-0289 or email 
petitcodiac.rec@gmail.com to register 
or for more information. 
-Adult Colouring Night - Thurs., May 19 
from 6:30-8 pm.
-Creative Writing Corner (18+) - Thurs., 
May 26, 6:30-8 pm.
-LEGO Construction Club (Ages 6 +) - 
Sat., May 28, 2-4 pm.
 
Petitcodiac Municipal Elections -
 May 9th. 10 am to 8 pm
Maritime Motorsport Hall of Fame. 
Advanced Poles - April 30th & May 2nd  
10 am to 8 pm.
 
Petitcodiac Sportsman Club - Meets on 
3rd Thurs. of  the month at 7:30 pm.  
New members welcome. Club house is
located at 1030 Sanatorium Road. 
www.sportsmanclub.ca

 
Petitcodiac Village-Wide Yard Sale - 
Sat., May 28 from 8 am - 3 pm. Rain 
Date: Sun., May 29. If rain both days, 
yard sale will be following weekend.

Petitcodiac continued from page 4

 
Petty Trailblazers ATV Club  
-Meets 3rd Tuesday @ the Legion 
building at 7:00 pm.
 
Pilates - Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 
pm at 800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). 
Private consultations available Mon. 
Wed. and Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for 
details.
 
Saint John Ambulance (at Kiwanis)
-SJA Junior/Youth group meets every 
Wed. at 6:30-8 pm. Contact Diane at 
372-5639 for more information
 
Seniors Club - 2 pm. 1st Monday of the 
month @ Kiwanis.
 
Spring Clean Up - Fri., May 13. 
Appliances, upholstered furniture, 
wood and metal furniture, carpeting, 
storm windows. For additional 
information call 855-3376.
 
St. Andrew’s Anglican Church
Apr. 30 - Craft and Vendor Sale, 
9am-2pm, Fundraiser for community 
playground.
May 1st - Hymn Sing with Nick Stam 
and friends, , 7pm.  
May 15th - Dinner and a Movie - 
“Shadowlands”, 4:30pm
May 21st - ACW Plant, Bake, and Yard 
Sale, 8-12pm,

 
Taking Time for Me Weight Group 
meets every Monday night at Baptist 
Church with weigh in at 6:00 and 
meeting 6:30. For more info call 
Shirley Murphy at 756-2894.
 
Village Council - Meetings open to 
public. If you wish to address council, 
make a formal written request to 
office 48 hours prior. This Month: May 
11 at noon and May 25 at 7 pm.
 
Women’s Institute - Meets second 
Tuesday of the month at 1:00 pm. Call 
Jean at 756-2985 for more info.
 
Youth Group - Tuesdays, 7:30 pm @ 
Baptist Church.
Middle School and High School. Last 
night: May 31.
  

CREAM PUFFS

Heat oven to 400 degrees F.
In saucepan heat to rolling boil
½ cup water
¼ cup margarine or butter
Stir in ½ cup flour vigorously over 
low heat until mixture forms a ball, 
about one minute.
Remove from heat and beat in 
2 eggs all at once until smooth.
Drop on bake sheet about 2 to 3 
inches apart, depending on what size 
you want.
One teaspoon full will make smaller 
ones.
The larger the spoon the bigger the 
puffs.
Bake about 20 minutes or until dry.

May 23, 2016
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PharmacyFeeling Better Starts Here

Store Hours
Monday - Friday : 9am to 8pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm

3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB
Phone: (506) 372-4760

Watch for our weekly flyer for the perfect gift for your Mother 

Credit Line: Mark Cullen is 
an expert gardener, author 
and broadcaster. Get his 
free monthly newsletter at 
markcullen.com. Look for 

his new best seller, ‘The New Canadian 
Garden' published by Dundurn Press. 
Follow him on Twitter @MarkCullen4 
and Facebook.

To Do
It’s time to get growing. As you 
contemplate your options in the yard, 
allow me to help you get organised. It 
is always more effective to approach a 
project with a plan.
This is one of my now famous ‘fridge’ 
stories. Read it, post it.

1. Veggies. It might surprise you that 
this is an excellent time of year to start 
a vegetable garden. Don’t wait until 
the May 24 weekend to get started. 
By then you will have missed the best 
time to sow many of your favourite 
crops including: peas, carrots, onions, 
lettuce, broccoli, cabbage, Brussels 
sprouts and garlic (though fall is better 
for garlic).
With cool April temperatures, this is a 
great time of year to prepare the soil of 
your garden by spreading 3 to 4 cm of 
Bio Max manure (or reliably high-quality 
compost). You can turn this under the 
soil or plant right in it.

2. Start from seed indoors. Sow 
tomatoes, peppers, cucumbers, leeks, 
zinnias, asters and the like now. With 5 
to 6 weeks until our last frost date, your 
timing will be perfect. Come late May/
early June, you will be ready to plant in 
warm soil and your transplants will take 
off. You will save a small fortune too, 
as you won’t buy transplants at your 
garden retailer.
Use a quality seed starting mix (I use 
10 parts Pro Mix with one part worm 
castings. Magic!) All seedlings need 
plenty of light to grow properly: sunlight 
or fluorescent lights work best. 
3. Lawn. My recipe for the best lawn on 
the block:

  a. Rake lightly with a fan rake to 
remove winter debris.
   b. Fertilize with a quality lawn food. 
One which contains slow release nitrogen 
and chelated iron. The nitrogen for a 
long lasting green colour and the iron 
for the deepest possible green.  
  c. Where weeds occur or thin spots 
exist, spread lawn soil 4 cm thick 
and rake smooth. Broadcast quality, 
Canadian grass seed at the rate of one 
kg per 100 sq. meters. Rake this smooth 
(again), step on it with flat soled 
shoes and water until germination. 
Keep reasonably well watered until 
new roots are established (about 4 to 

6 weeks). Look for the new Pro Mix 
Ultimate Condition grass seed, using 
mycoactive technology. It germinates 
in temperatures as low as 4 degrees 
C. 
  d. When you are ready to cut your 
lawn, set your mower at 6 to 8 cm 
high. Any lower allows weeds to 
establish and weakens your lawn. Use 
a mulching mower.

4. Plant trees, shrubs, evergreens and 
roses. All of the ‘winter hardy’ stock 
that you find at garden retailers this 
time of year can be planted in the 
garden, unless it has already flushed 
new, soft growth: an indication that 
it was forced in a greenhouse and is 
now frost-tender. All woody plants that 
are dormant at the time you purchase 
them are ready to plant this weekend.

5. Dig and divide. This is a great time 
of year to dig up perennials and divide 
them into sections to replant around 
your yard or give away to friends and 
neighbours.  Hosta, monarda, daylilies: 
you name it.

6. Soil prep. Whatever you plant, be 
sure you prepare the soil well before 
you place your newly acquired plants 
in the ground. 90% of your success 
depends on it. If you are making a new 
garden in clay-based soil, be sure to 
remove existing soil 30 to 40 cm deep. 
Replace it with triple mix, mounded 
10 cm higher than the current grade, 
as the new soil will settle. If you are 
planting in an existing bed, add 4 to 
5 cm of new, quality soil and either 
turn it under or let earthworms do it 
for you. 

Note that ‘quality’ soil is the key. Don’t 
use ‘black earth’ (basically peat-muck) 
or cheap manures which are often not 
manure at all. Producers have been 
known to cut corners in production to 
keep costs low. The results are never 
good. Quality soil and compost is 
alive with nutrients, is safe (teaming with 
beneficial bacteria) and is high octane 
fuel for everything that grows. Look 

Soil Preparation
for composted manure that is certified 
by the Composting Quality Alliance. I 
spread 4 cm of well-composted manure 
over my entire garden each spring. Yes, 
I use over 40 yards of the stuff. 
I also use worm castings whenever 
I plant: one part to 10 parts soil. 
Earthworm castings are nitrogen rich 
and teaming with a concentration of 
nutrients and mycorrhiza. I can see the 
difference in plant performance when I 
use worm castings.

And finally, after you have returned 
your garden furniture to its summertime 
place, be sure to sit on it. Enjoy the 
bird song (put out feeders and nesting 
boxes), the wind and the sunshine. It 
may not have been the longest, coldest 
winter on record but you have none the 
less earned a break from the indoors.
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HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

QUALITY OLD FASHION HOME BAKING

Data Backup & Transfer
Wireless Networks

Virus & Spyware Removal
Reload Operating Systems

Hardware Upgrades
Printing & Faxing Services

Commercial & Residential Sales & Service!

Phone: 433-5522 
12 Lowell St. Sussex, NB

www.kccomputer.ca

Corn Hill Nursery
For 36 years we have strived to be New 

Brunswick’s premier grower of hardy nursery 
stock. With 150,000 hours of staff experience, 

we grow and sell the Maritime’s largest selection 
of winter hardy plants.  Discover our store, café 
and gardens at 2700 Route 890 Corn Hill, NB,  

28 kms from Sussex Four Corners or 
14kms from Petitcodiac.  

Tel 506-756-3635   Fax 506-756-1087
For directions or more information visit us at  

cornhillnursery.com
Visit us on Facebook

Cedar Café
While basking in the glow of the gardens drift 

into our licensed café where you will find a 
tempting selection of freshly made hot and cold 

sandwiches, soups, salads, desserts and daily  
specials. We offer vegetarian and gluten free 

items. Our wine and beer list is second to none 
in the area and there are always featured wines.  

Stay tuned for summer tastings.

NEW CAFE HOURS
Sunday -Thursday - 10:00am-4:00pm   
Friday & Saturday - 10:00am-9:00pm

Landscaping
Thinking of a landscape project?  We offer a 
complete line of landscaping services from 

design to installation.  We specialize in 
quality stone work.  Visit our website to see 

a portfolio of our work.  

FIND OUT ALL YOU NEED TO KNOW 
OR ORDER ONLINE AT

cornhillnursery.com

 

Nursery Hours
Open every day 8am-7pm

Dessert Buffet & Fashion Show
The Dessert Buffet and Fashion Show was a delicious night out for the ladies in 
attendance which was held at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame on April 23, 
2016. The evening started out with  a meet and great and also a great variety 
of delicious horderves, followed by the fashion show with clothes provided by 
Nygard.  The 10 models did a wonderful job, they each showed three different 
wears and thank you for making the show a success.  Music provided by Alisha 
Keough and Alex Kelly - awesome, also a reading by Cheryl Banford. After the 
entertainment an enjoyable amount of desserts which were displayed beautifully 
were enjoyed by all.  I would also like to thank all the businesses that provided door 
prizes -  Kent Building Supplies, Cornhill Nursery, Killiam’s Pizzeria, Armstrong’s 
Funeral Home, Scotty’s Laundromat, Inglish Jewellers, The Ridge Restaurant, 
Country Care, Silpada (Bernice Comeau), Stella & Dot (Marjorie MacGibbon), 
Grammie Mac’s (Hilda MacPherson), Mary Kay (Melanie Wade), which also did all 
the models makeup, and a special thank you to the secret donator for all the 
many gifts they provided. Also, would like to thank Dallas Dunham on the great 
job she did on the decorating and what a great job provided by the kitchen help.  
Nancy wishes to thank everyone for making the evening a success. 
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Presented By The
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

In conjunction with Moncton Speed and Custome

11th  Annual

Rain or Shine

Saturday, June 4, 2016
5 Hooper Ln, Petitcodiac NB

Spectators - FREE (Donations accepted)
Show for All types of Motor Sport Vehicle’s:

Antiques, Race Cars, Muscle Cars, Street Rods, Rally Cars, Go Karts Snowmobiles, 
Motorcycles, Tractors, trucks, Vans, Special Interest Vehicles, Power Boats, 

Motocross, Stationary Engines.....
 

Deep Fried Turkey
$8.00

* $5.00 per entrant
* First 100 vehicles receive a 
   Dash Plaque

Set-up begins at 9:00 AM
Awards and Presentations will be given out at 2:30 pm

(Winners must be present to win)

For info phone 506-756-2110

with Potato Salad, cole slaw
and roll

50’s & 60’s Music 
by Jacob Gomke

Affordable solutions to protect your family Herman Parsons & Charlie Hold
surveying property for the Petitcodiac 

Valley Golf & Country Club

The Original Clubhouse 

New Clubhouse 
 Opened April 15, 2016

 Check out www.petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca for rates and specials

Petitcodiac Valley Golf and Country Club Inc.
86 Golf Course Road, Petitcodiac, NB

(506)756-8129
petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca
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Country Care
Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd., Intervale

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care

Happy Mother’s Day

1 Vacancy
Call us and we’ll help you...756-8273

Bamboo Sheets & Pillows

  Adult Coloring Books

Jigsaw Puzzles

Candy

Happy Mothers Day
To All Our Customers & Friends

Warm wishes to you on 
Mothers Day, may it be 
filled with closeness of

family & Friends

From Joyce & Staff

Great Gift Ideas for
Your Mother

Hours
Mon, Tue, Wed - 9am to 6pm & Thurs - Fri. - 9am to 9pm

Saturday - 9am to 6pm / Sunday - 12pm to 5pm

Secret Garden Florist 
31 Main, Petitcodiac Ph: (506)756-3692

Express Your Love This 
Mothers Day With Flowers

SSSSSSSeeeeeeccccrrrreeeeeettttt GGGGarrddddeeeeeennnnnnnn FFFFFFFFlllllllllloooooooorrriiiiisssssstttttttt SSSSeececcrrcrreerreeteett GGaGarardrdedeeneenn FFFFFFFFllllllllloooooorrrrFFllFFlllloorriiiiisssssrriississtttttttt 
31313131131313131 MMMMM MM MMMM M iiaiaiaiaiaiaiiinn,n,nn,n, PPPPPPPP P P tetetettetettetetee iititititiitii coocoococoddiidididdididiacacacacaa P PP PPh:h:hh:h:h: ( ( ( 50505050506)6)6)66)7575756-66-363663699292

Mothers Day weekend Hours
May 06, Friday 9am-8pm
May 07, Sat  9am-5pm
May 09, Sunday 12pm-4pm

If you are reading this, 
so are your potential customers!

Contact us for details. 506-756-2110
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A True Local Human Interest Story

Paulin McGibbon has lived in the community of Anagance for sixty-seven 
years.  She tends a fine flower garden during the summer and in it she has 
many geraniums, both in the soil and in pots on her patio.  In the fall when 
the cold weather sets in, she brings her geraniums into her home and stores 
them for another year putting them in locations throughout her house where 
there is light and heat, some to the family room window ledge, some to the 
basement and some to the back washroom.  On March 22nd she was in the 
back washroom running off a bucket of water in the event that the freezing 
rain forecasts were accurate and she lost power.

 It was then she noticed a fully developed                         
butterfly on one of her stored geraniums.  She      
immediately called Lois, her son’s wife, who is 
quite knowledgeable of birds and butterflies, 
to come and give her advice on what to do.  
Lois came and said, “Well, the first thing we 
have to do is feed it” She identified it as a 

fairly rare black swallowtail.  She  mixed some nectar (1 x 8) and proceeded 
to feed it from a Q-tip.  Amazingly it clung to the dampened Q-tip.  Later she 
suggested gatorade and slices of orange and maybe a treat of watermelon.
Without a doubt the larvae of this beautiful little insect must have attached 
itself under the leaf of one of the geraniums before it turned cold and was 
stored in the back washroom all winter.  Geraniums are not the food plant 
of butterflies.  Yet it must have rested there then magically came out of its 
cocoon two days after our official spring.
It is still very inactive but continues to live on Gatorade soaked kleenex, 
flexing its wings now and then.  Lois would like it to live to experience the 
lilacs, but Pauline has faint hope that will ever happen.

51 Main St., Petitcodiac 
Ph: 506-756-7492

Matthew Killam -- Owner/Operator

www.blossomsfruitarrangements.ca
 Great Gift Idea for Mom for Mothers Day

Winners of Chase the Ace
From April 01 - 22

April 1 - Dale Prosser
April 08 - Bea Crandle
April 15 - Karen Byrne
April 22 - Wayne Smith Do not forget our local Fire 

Departments need your help - 
BECOME A VOLUNTEER
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3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

Auto • Home • Commercial

Trevor Hamilton
Katherine MacLeod
Debbie Smith
Carter Embree
Scott Embree

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

hamiltoninsuranceltd.com

Kimberly Melanson
Home Financing Advisor
506 381-7832
Kimberly.melanson@scotiabank.com

For all of your mortgage needs
Serving Sussex & Moncton Areas

You’re richer than you think

Thank You

Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame Inc.
Hands sown queen size

“Double Nine Patch” Quilt Draw
Draw Date June 4, 2016 at the Petty Autofest
Tickets $5.00 per ticket Or 3 for $10.00

Quilt on Display at the Hall Of Fame, 5 
Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac 

663 Malenfant Blvd, Dieppe, NB E1A 5T8
Tel: (506) 857-0050  Fax: (506) 853-5106 

www.premierevanlines.com

A Few of Our Services Available
  *Ask About Our Home Staging Package
  *Local & Long Distance Moves
  *Storage Services
  *Bilingual Services 
  *Office Moves
  *Free Estimate

A Test for ALL Times

   This is a little test for you to consider...both guys and gals. Think back to when 
you were in High School (I know for some of us that was a LONG time ago!) and 
think of the vehicles parked in the lot, or you saw cruising about town, or the “kool 
guy” drove, or that “hunk” wheeled around in ....the cars you wanted to be part 
of your world. Often they were loud, or colorful, or fast, or just plain admired and 
desired ....you wanted one for your own. Now here's the test....I bet that if you 
look in your driveway, or in your garage, or for sure still in that “nostalgia” corner 
of your mind, you're either driving or thinking about those special vehicles......

   It doesn't matter when you went to High School, the '40's, the '50's, the '60's, 
the'70's, or any decade, I think the results will be the same for all of us....those  
memories are still with us. For some of the luckiest ones, we have the vehicle 
in our grasp, and for others it is a goal we still dream of and will no doubt reach 
some day. Often it's the car we drove in high school that we are “hot-rodding” or 
“customizing” or “personalizing”  today. Why is this? It's because the effect cars 
had on us during our formative years created a powerful grip. They are a time 
machine that can take us back to those days when all was fun...”happy days” you 
might say. They were a part of all of us no matter what generation you were a part 
of....it was YOUR time!

   The cars that forged me were a mixture of  sixties and seventies muscle cars, 
mixed with a few hot rods and race cars for good measure. The sound of a “big 
block” 1st generation Camaro still causes the old heart to beat faster. An Olds 442 
almost picking the front wheels of the ground when the green comes on at the 
track makes my fingers grip the shifter all that much tighter. And squeezing this 
arthritic body into a chopped hot rod makes you forget the aches and pains of 
growing old!!!! The cars I enjoyed seeing and being around as a kid, still influence 
me today. While not all of them were owned by fellow high school buddies, they 
were the cars we noticed, enjoyed, and longed to own. They became the cars that 
formed me into the “car nut” I am today.....more than just a fanatic, but someone 
that appreciates cars for what they can do for a young person. For a while I tended 
to be just a GM guy, but as I got older, I started to appreciate all marques. Each 
car is unique and it is now that concept that draws me to any and all makes and 
models....because with age I believe we tend to recognize and savor all all that is 
special. “A narrow mind will cause you to miss a lot of great things.”

   So what about the present day high school students? Will they still have a soft spot 
for today's cars and trucks in 50 years? You betcha!!!! As vehicle markets change 
and styles cycle through the years, you can bet that the Camaros, the Hemis, the 
Mustangs, and the European and Asian sports cars we see today will be the “hot 
rods” and “collector cars” of  2050........ the dreams we had in high school are 
the same dreams today's guys and gals will be fullfilling in their retirement years! 
That is why I believe the future of hot-rodding is in good hands........... the test 
will be passed!!!

rodder-rick

Rick’s Rant



 Page 14.               Local News & Views             May 2016

Birthdays
Thank You

Chase the Ace of Spades 
Lottery

Every Friday
 Petitcodiac Royal Legion

6:00pm - 8:00pm
Draw at 8:15 sharp

Have to be there to win

Saturday, May 7, 2016
Legion Building
Petitcodiac, NB

7am - 10am
Pancakes-Sausage-Eggs- Maple Syrup

Adults - $8.00 
Children - $4.00
(under 12 yrs)

   62, of Havelock 
passed away 
Tuesday, April 
5, 2016 at the 
Moncton Hospital.

  Born in Sussex, 
he was the son of 
the late Reginald 
and Edna (Killam) 
Plume. Harold, a 

graduate of the former Petitcodiac 
Regional High School, was a carpenter, 
a volunteer fireman with the Havelock 
Fire Department and a member of 
the Havelock Baptist Church.  He 
spent many hours helping on the new 
church construction,was a volunteer 
at Harvest House and enjoyed hunting 
and four wheeling.
  Survived and missed by his sister, 
with whom he resided, Catherine and 
several aunts, uncles and cousins.
  A Celebration of Harold's Life will be 
held from the Havelock Baptist Church 
Thursday, April 7 at 2 pm with Rev. 
Jarvis Lepper officiating.  Interment at 
Greenhill Cemetery.
  In memory of Harold, donations to 
the Havelock Baptist Church Building 
Fund or the Havelock Fire Department 
would be appreciated by the family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Job Opportunity

Steeves Settlement Baptist Church 
May 08 & 22

Sunday afternoon service at 3:00 pm 
All Welcome!

UP COMING EVENTS

Memorial

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

Weekly 50/50 Draw
Tri-County Boys and Girls Club 

Gold Rush. Only a Toonie!
Remember your number and play it 

weekly. Help support the Boys and Girls 
Clubs of Havelock, 

Petitcodiac and Salisbury
For more info check us out on facebook 

@ Tri-County Gold Rush

Every Sunday 
Second Elgin United Baptist Church

986 Prosser Brook Road
Sunday Service 11:00 am

Birthdays

Fundraiser 

ADULT EDUCATION
Salisbury Adult Learning Center

372-5025
or

South East Regional 
Adult Learning Board

857-9912
FREE GED & PRE-GED PROGRAM

Do not have your High School 
diploma and need it for work or 

college? Then contact the 
Salisbury Adult Learning Center as we 
offer full and part time GED training 
(continuous intake). There is no cost 

to attend, and the 
program is Employment Insurance, 

Social Development and Post 
Secondary Education Training and

Labour approved and funded.

UP COMING EVENTS

Thank You

Taking registration for Basic Art
drawing. If interested please call

Mary after 6:30 pm
756-9057

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float 
trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, 
Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, Wood Processing, 
Softwood & Hardwood, Septic Systems, Snow 

Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421   
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

Atlantic Canvas
1833 Salsibury Rd, Moncton

Has employment opportunity for a 
reliable person with sewing abilities.  

For light and heavy work. Male or 
female. Experience an asset.

Email resume to: 
sherryp@nb.sympatico.ca

or drop off at address above

80th Birthday Celebration

Gerald Steeves

Open House 
at 

Wheaton Settlement Baptist Church
Sunday, May 29, 2016

2 - 4 pm

Delmar (Del) McCullough
May 23, 2015

A Face from our household is gone
A Voice we loved is stilled

A chair is vacant in our home
Which never can be filled

Miss you & love you
wife Ruth & Family

Harold Reginald Plume

OBITUARIES

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church 
Women will be holding their Annual 

Plant, Bake and Yard Sale on 
Saturday, May 21, 2016

8 am - 12 noon at 
St. Andrew’s Anglican Church
61 Church St., Petitcodiac, NB

C

Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast

0

Elgin Seniors

Having a yard sale with bake 
goods on

 May 21st at 9 am - 4 pm
being held at the Seniors 

Centre, Elgin
All donations excepted on 

Friday, May 20 can be dropped 
off at the Seniors center

60th Anniversary
 1956-2016

Hartley & Velda Cameron celebrated their 
60th Anniversary on April 14 with Family 
and Friends.
They would like to thank everyone for 
making their party very special.  It was 
awesome to see the attendance and the 
love that was shown on their special 
day.  It will for ever be remembered with 
fond memories.  A special thank you to 
travellers, Raymond, Liz & family.  Cheryl 
& Junior all from Hampton, NB.  Vera 
from PEI, Brittany from Halifax, Gladies 
from Ottawa and Betty & Kairie from 
Ontario that was the biggest surprise of 
the day, had not seen them in 20 years.
Thank you from Hartley, Velda & Family

“The Petitcodiac Volunteer Fire 
Department host Bingo Nights every Sunday 
at the Petitcodiac Legion.
Min. amount to play is $10, we also have 
50/50, Toonie ball and winner take all.
Doors open at 6, game starts at 7pm.
All funds raised go to help our off road 
rescue campaign.
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18, of Lewis 
Mountain passed 
away Monday, 
April 4, 2016 in 
Salisbury as the 
result of a motor 
vehicle accident.
  Born in Moncton, 
she was a daughter 

of Daniel and Nicole (Vienneau) 
Brideau.  Teyanna was a grade twelve 
student at JMA Armstrong High 
School.  She was an avid rugby player, 
enjoyed hanging out with her friends 
and was always there whenever her 
friends needed her.
  She is survived and sadly missed 
by her loving parents Daniel and 
Nicole; her brothers and sisters 
Corey, Tristan, Connor, Kaleisha, 
Keirra, Breya, Bryson, Weston 
and Willa; maternal grandparents 
Denise and Gerald Arsenault of 
Memramcook; paternal grandfather 
Stanley Brideau of Moncton; several 
aunts, uncles and cousins; boyfriend 
Zachary Lewis of Moncton and her 
beloved canine companion "Chloe".  
Predeceased by infant sister Ava, 
paternal grandmother Bonita Brideau 
and maternal grandfather Leonard 
Watters.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Salisbury Road (372-4800) 
visiting will be Friday, April 8 from 2 
to 5 pm. A Celebration of Life Service 
will be held Saturday, April 9 at 2 pm 
from the funeral home Chapel with 
Rev. Tim MacKinnon officiating.  
  If desired, in memory of Teyanna, 
donations to a Living Memorial for the 
Family would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES OBITUARIES OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Bradley David Thorne

35, of Havelock 
passed away 
tragically 
Thursday, April 
7, 2016 at White 
Head Island, 
following a 
motorcycle 
accident. 

  Born in Moncton, he was a son 
of Barbara (Anketell) Thorne and 
the late Johnny Thorne.  Bradley 
worked in construction.  He loved the 
outdoors and spending time with his 
family and friends.
  Survived and sadly missed by 
his mother Barbara of Cambridge 
Narrows; his cherished daughters 
Samantha and Rayven; sister Heather 
Thorne and brother Brent (Darla) 
of Havelock; nephews Bailey, Shae, 
Riley; nieces Lexie, Ashton and Blake; 
maternal grandparents Roderick 
and Miriam Anketell of Wheaton 
Settlement and Aunts and Uncles 
including Uncle David Anketell 
with whom he spent a lot of time.  
Predeceased by his father Johnny 
and paternal grandparents Harry and 
Flora.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Salisbury Road (372-4800) 
visiting will be Monday, April 11 from 
2 to 4 and 7 to 9 pm.  The service will 
be held in the funeral home Chapel 
Tuesday, April 12 at 11 am with Rev. 
Jarvis Lepper officiating.  Interment 
at New Canaan Cemetery.
  If desired, in memory of Bradley, 
donations to a Living Memorial for the 
Family would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

Mary Teyanna “T” Dawn Brideau

   93, of the Jordan 
Lifecare Centre 
and formerly 
of Berry Mills 
passed away 
Friday, April 
1, 2016 at her 
residence.

  Born in Birch Ridge, she was the 
daughter of the late Foster and 
Nellie (Thorpe) Sherwood.  She was a 
homemaker, a member of the Berry 
Mills Baptist Church and in later years 
the Elgin Baptist Church.  Florence 
enjoyed knitting and crocheting and 
loved caring for her family.
  She is survived and missed by her 
son Stuart (Varee) of Petitcodiac; 
granddaughters Cindy Martin (Rick), 
Tammy Shaffer, Karey Mitton (Jason), 
Valerie Woods (Darryl) and Wendy 
Shaffer (Jay); grandsons Jeffery, 
Robert and Kyle Shaffer; fifteen 
great grandchildren; one great great 
granddaughter; sister Winnifred 
Steeves (Leverett) and several nieces 
and nephews.  Predeceased by her 
husband Floyd (2005); daughter-
in-law Lois (Bannister) Shaffer and 
sisters Annie Briggs, Elsie Prosser and 
Eileen Milton.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Salisbury Road (372-4800) 
visiting will be Saturday, April 2 
from 7 - 9 pm.  The funeral will be 
held Sunday, April 3, 3 pm at the 
Petitcodiac Baptist Church with 
Rev. David Woodworth officiating.  
Interment at New Elgin Cemetery at a 
later date.
  If desired, donations to Friends 
of the Jordan Lifecare Centre 
Foundation or the New Elgin 
Cemetery would be appreciated by 
the family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Florence Viota Shaffer

   79, of Hillside 
View Special Care 
Home, Moncton 
and formerly of 
Salisbury Back 
Road passed 
away Wednesday, 
March 30, 2016 at 
her residence.

  Born in Pollett River, she was 
the daughter of the late Valentine 
and Greta Douthwright.  Carol was 
a retired  Resident Attendant at 
Kenneth E. Spencer Memorial Home 
and was a member of the Salisbury 
Baptist Church.  She loved spending 
time with her family and had a great 
passion for music and knitting.
  She is survived and missed by 
her children Diane Geddes (Larry), 
Wayne (Charlene), Kevin (late 
Debbie), Karen Gann (Ben), and 
Quentin (Shawna); grandchildren 
Lisa (Shawn), Andrew, Katherine 
(Nick), Melissa (Scott), Wesley 
(Angie), Matthew (Kyra), Emma 
Leigh (Réal), Aimee (Gary), Robert 
(Stephanie) and Alyssa (Adam);  eight 
great grandchildren; brother Sydney 
Douthwright (Cheryl) and three 
nieces and three nephews.  Besides 
her parents, she is predeceased by 
her husband Allan; brother Wayne 
Douthwright; daughter-in-law Debbie 
Bannister and great granddaughter 
Lauren Buchanan.
 Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Salisbury Road (372-4800) 
visiting will be Sunday, April 3 from 
2-4 and 7-9 pm and from wherethe 
funeral will be held Monday, April 
4 at 11 am with Rev. Tim McKinnon 
and Pastor Paul Leger officiating.  
Interment at Fair Haven Memorial 
Gardens.
Thank you to the staff of Hillside 
View Special Care Home for their 
loving care.
  If desired, donations to Friends of 
the Moncton Hospital or a charity of 
choice would be appreciated by the 
family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Carol Lou Bannister
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Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame 

Inductee Corner

Located at 5 Hooper Ln
 Petitcodiac, NB

Hours
Monday to Friday

10:00 am to 5:00 pm
Closed Saturday-Sunday

Our Museum Showcases 
The History Of Maritime Motorsports

Call for  
Appointments 
on Saturdays/

Sundays 
756-2110

 Stockcar

Petty International Raceway
May 21 – LMS 100, SS, MS, B
June 4 -  LMS 100, SS, MS, B

Women On Wheels

Speedway 660
May 14 – PreTech & practice
May 15 – Opener (all Divisions)
May 22 – Kids Day (All Divisions)
May 28 – Regular ( All Divisions)
June 4 – Best of the Best Prostock 150

PS, SP, 4 CYL

Riverside International Speedway 
June 11 – Ron MacGillivray 150

Scotia Speedworld
May 21 – Parts for Trucks ProStock Tour 
100

  Legends Tour
May 22 Weekly Racing Series (All)
May 28, 29 – Monster Jam Tour
June 3 - $5.00 entry with Monster Jam 
Ticket Stubs

Oyster Bed Speedway
May 23 – All Classes racing, Demo Derby
May 29 – Rain Date
June 5 – All Classes, Mini 30 + Maritime 
Mini Cup

Speedway Miramichi 
May 21 – Season Opening Demo
May 28 – Racing Season Opener

  Return of the Dukes, AOW Tour 
+

Miners Memorial Speedway
June 4 – Race Day

Maritime Drag Racing

May 21,22 – Miramichi Dragway

May 21,22 -  Raceway Park PEI
May 28,29 – Greenfield Dragway
May 28, 29 – Miramichi Dragway
June 4,5 – Raceway Park,PEI

Maritime Classic Car Events

New Brunswick
May 28,29 – Valley Cruisers Car Show – 
Rothesay
June 4 – Petty AutoFeast Car Show – 
Petitcodiac

Prince Edward Island
May 22- PEI Dream Machine Show & 

Shine- Charlottetown

Motorsports Schedule 

ROY BLAKNEY 
Motorcycle Competitor
 Rider/Restoration/Specialties
“Roy Blakney,  has had a long and 
varied 
background in motorcycling”.
Born Sept. 8, 1931 Moncton, NB. 
Now living in Denver, Colorado,USA. 
Spent his growing-up years in Goshen, 
Albert County, NB

His contribution as businessman, official, promotor, sponsor, media and clubs in 
motor sports has been local, national and international and is not a short story. 
1951 to 1966 the list of 1st and 2nd finishing is amazing. And the list goes on and 
on.

Roy’s aggressive riding netted him several Maritime Championships.  
Unofficially he has ridden about 71 years and at least 2 million miles.
Roy and his brother Bob started the first motorcycle club in New Brunswick in 
1952, the Moncton Motorcycle Club.

In 1952 Roy, Bob and Lloyd Pollock designed a motor playground and dirt track 
in Petitcodiac,   ‘The Ranch’ for amateur club competition and racing events for 
several years.

They became more professional with CMA sanctioned races at Scoudouc Airfield 
and Charlie McEwens track and several Nova Scotia locations. They raced at St. 
John Raceway, Rothsay Scrambles, Magnetic Hill, The Gorge, Grand Lake, Roden 
Hills, Maitland and Debert, any place the Moncton Motorcycle Club, Scoudouc 
Club, the St. John and Halifax Clubs could find places to play and compete.

He competed in Obstacle courses, 
Road Rally’s, Ice Racing and Trails 
in New Brunswick, Nova Scotia and 
Prince Edward Island, in the United 
States, Australia and New Zealand.

 In 1961, at the new speedway in 
Daytona Roy placed 12th. Roy says he 
is still riding.



 may 2016               Local News & Views              Page 17.

 Can Fiber Decrease the Risk of Colon Cancer?

 The Doctor Game - W. Gifford-Jones M.D. 
Humans don’t learn from history. Dr. Denis Burkitt, a British researcher, showed 
years ago that African natives, consuming large amounts of fiber, did not 
suffer from constipation, appendicitis or problems of the large bowel, such as 
diverticulitis (hernias of the colon). Now, a new British report states an increase 
in dietary fiber decreases the risk of large bowel malignancy.
 
Being of Scottish heritage, I always consider ways to save money for our health 
care system. Luckily, there’s no need for expensive MRI’s to determine whether 
the diet contains sufficient fiber. A rectal examination that finds rock-like stools 
quickly provides the answer. Stools that don’t float are also a good sign more 
fiber is needed.
 
Students of history may remember the World War 2 story of the battleship King 
George V chasing Germany’s battleship, the Bismark. But how many know that 
constipation was rampant among its sailors? The ship’s surgeon, T.L. Cleave, 
was also constipated and hated to take laxatives. Faced with this problem, Dr. 
Cleave decided to experiment on himself. For several days he consumed raw 
unprocessed bran. It cured his and his sailors’ constipation.
 
Studies show that North Americans consume only 15 grams of fiber daily. This is 
a failing grade as it’s less than half of what people should be eating.
 
So what’s so vital about fiber? Fiber holds onto water, thus creating large soft 
stools. This means fewer grunts with bowel movements, less risk of hemorrhoids, 
and pain due to the irritable bowel syndrome. It also seems logical that by 
fighting constipation, cancer causing substances would be removed quicker. The 
trouble is that most studies have failed to prove this is the case.  
 
Now Dr. Dafinn Anne, at the Imperial College of London, has reported what may 
be the largest study ever conducted of fiber. It involved two million participants 
who were followed up to 17 years. The study showed that those who consumed 
a high fiber diet had a 12 percent lower risk of developing colon cancer. It 
appeared that the benefit was greater with cereal fiber and whole grain intake 
than from fiber in fruits and vegetables.
 
Dr. Nicola McKeown, an epidemiologist at Tufts University, says,” Most people 
are consuming refined grains and missing out on the fiber and the nutrients 
concentrated in whole grain”.
 
 Natural products are always superior to refined manufactured food.  Besides, 
there is no debate that fiber is one of the best ways to fight the epidemic 
of obesity and Type 2 diabetes, now reaching epidemic proportions in North 
America. With the control of these two problems, the risk of developing other 
major killers such as heart attack, hypertension, stroke and the complications 
of surgery is decreased.
 
Fiber’s secret is its capacity to fill. For instance, no one with an ounce of sense 
would put eight teaspoons of sugar in a glass of water and drink it. Yet children 
and others are drinking cans of cola that contain this amount of sugar and no 
fiber. These drinks have little effect on the hunger reflex. On the other hand, 
an apple contains three grams of fiber. A second one is rarely needed as the 
stomach feels full and the hunger reflex diminishes.
 
The best time to start increasing fiber intake is at breakfast. Look for high fiber 
cereals that contain 15 grams of fiber per serving and the least amount of sugar. 
Be sure to buy brown rather than white rice, whole wheat pasta rather than 
regular pasta and whole wheat bread rather than white bread.  Also add lentils, 
black beans, green peas, tomatoes, celery, prunes, pears, broccoli, bananas and 
roasted almonds to your diet, all high in fiber content.
 
I admit I sometimes prefer bacon and eggs or French toast with maple syrup 
for breakfast. But as Sidney Howard, the playwright, remarked, “Knowing what 
you want is also knowing what you must give up before you get it’.  So a bowl 
of high fiber cereal seems like a small sacrifice if it will prevent a deadly colon 
malignancy. Besides, who enjoys being constipated?
 
See the web site www.docgiff.com  For comments info @ 
docgiff.com
 
 

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer 

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

Two young boys were running back and forth on a passenger train squealing 
and screaming, which was annoying passengers.  The mother seemed unfazed 
at the ruckus her boys were creating.  As they ran past one seat,  and elderly 
gentleman put his newspaper aside and said to the 2 brats ....why don't you 
boys go outside and play!  hmm....all aboard in reverse?

A lady was shopping in the leather goods section of a high end department 
store and was admiring a beautifully crafted leather coat but the price was 
outlandish.  A sales lady approached her and asked, may I help you?  No 
replied the shopper, I'm just browsing for now.  I'll be back when I become a 
millionaire!  Very well, replied the clerk, we are open until 9:30 PM.

A lady consulted a psychiatrist with much concern about her husbands mental 
health.  My better half is in dire need of counseling, she explained,  he thinks 
he is a race horse and says he wants to live in a stable.  He constantly walks 
on all fours and often eats hay and swallows apples whole.  The psychiatrist 
replies.... oh I think he can be helped but it could take much time and may 
be quite costly!  The lady replied .... I'm not overly concerned about your bill,  
he's already won 3 races!

A major league baseball coach whose team was in a big slump, commented 
to the reporter ..... my team is losing at home and on the road.  I don't know 
where else to play!

Project Linus: Volunteers Needed

Wanted ladies or gentlemen to make blankets for children in our area,   
who need that extra hug from homemade quilts. (Salisbury, Petitcodiac, 
Havelock, Elgin).  They can be any size, but not made of wool.  They can be 
tied, knitted, crochet.  This past week  I have given nine children blankets.  
This is important for any child who is stressed, sick, or hurt, my group is 
now in its sixth year, and has provided a lot of blankets to the hospitals, 
RCMP, Ambulance, school and first responders. I am running very low on 
blankets and in need of more.  
Please no used blankets.

Thank You
Florence Goddard - 372-5281

Havelock Events

ANNUAL WI  ROOT & BULB GARDEN  
AUCTION  In the Lions Hall, Havelock 

(beside Charlie’s) There will be a 
variety of perennials, seeds, house 

plants, etc. Light refreshments will be 
served following the auction. Always a 

fun time.

Monday, May 9, 2016 @ 7pm

Mellish Four Generations

You are now looking at four generations 
of the Mellish Family. From the left is Ron 
Mellish (grandfather), baby Ramona, new 
mom Trudy and Great grandmother Betty

Thank You
 Thank you to everyone that made 

my 80th Birthday Party a special day 
to remember.  Thank you for all the 
Birthday wishes, phone calls, cards 

and gifts. 

Ernie McLean
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Spring is here Salisbury

  
"Happy 45th"  

Salisbury Golden Age Club Club meets on the 1st and 3rd 
Thursday of each month, at the Lions Club on Peter Street in Salisbury. 
2016 marks the 45th year that this club has been providing a venue for 

seniors to meet socially for a pot luck meal at 12:00, and a brief meeting 
followed by educational sessions, entertainment and games.  

Everyone 55 or older is invited to join us. 
  

SUMMER PROGRAMMING  
REGSTRATION  

Friday May 6th  6:30-8    Saturday May 7th  10-noon 
Register for summer soccer, Salisbury Flyers Minor Baseball, 
summer mini camp, boys & girls club torch sports & summer 

dance with Maddi pond. 
  

Chase The ACE   at the Salisbury Legion 
  

WEDNESDAYS 7 PM-9 PM   
STARTED MARCH 23, 2016  CHASE THE ACE!!!   

  
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION FOR WEEKLY 

DRAWS!!   
PROCEEDS FOR THE SALISBURY LEGION AND YOUTH 

PROGRAMS!! 
   

Purchase tickets every Wednesday from 7 pm-9pm   
Royal Canadian Legion Branch #31    
$5/ticket; $10/3 tickets; $20/7 tickets   
Ticket draw at 9:15 (ticket holder must be present)   
 
Support Salisbury Legion and Highland Park  
Revitalization-splash pad

Salisbury Parks  
& Leisure  

 3317 Rte 106 
Salisbury NB 

372-4730

What the Village Office would like to share  
 STUDENT Job Opportunity 

The Village of Salisbury is accepting resumes for summer student positions with the Works 
Department, Parks & Leisure Department, and Village Office.   Please submit your resume to 

vilsalisbury@nb.aibn.com or bring it to the Village Office.  Please remember it is to your 
advantage to register with Student Employment Experience Development (SEED) at www.

nbjobs.ca 
SALISBURY COMMUNITY DAYS  

Salisbury Community Days 2016 will take place August 18-21, 2016.  This year's theme is 
`Salisbury Celebrates Gold!'  Help us celebrate the 50th Anniversary of Incorporation of the 

Village of Salisbury.  There will be some new events as well as old favorites. Watch our web site 
for more information www.salisburynb.ca.  

SPRING SPECIAL PICK UP 
Spring special pick up day is scheduled for Monday, May 9, 2016. 

 Any items residents wish to have picked up must be placed at roadside. Please be sure to have 
items at the curb early, as pick up can commence any time after 5:00 a.m. 

 - Appliances/Furniture, 
 - Lumber and yard waste must be bundled and tied in 4ft. lengths, 

 - Tires (Limit of 2 per household), 
NOT ACCEPTED - Batteries, paint products, chemicals, propane tanks, and other 

hazardous materials. 
HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE 

The Mobile Household Hazardous Waste Recovery Unit will be at the Salisbury Municipal 
Building, 

56 Douglas Street on: Thursday, May 12, 2016 from 2:00p.m. to 7:00pm.                                  
Bring your household hazardous wastes for safe disposal. These are products such as solvents, 

pesticides, and chemicals 
 PESTICIDE USE 

Council are again asking for everyone's cooperation in reducing pesticide use in the village by 
using nontoxic methods of maintaining green spaces. 

 LIGHTING OF DRY GRASS AND OPEN FIRES 
By-Law 40 states: 

- The lighting of any open fire to dispose of dry grass, brush, hay, straw, leaves, 
buildings, construction materials, automobile or garbage in the municipality is 

prohibited.  
- Other than in a properly constructed incinerator approved by the Department of 

Environment and Local Government and its successors, no person shall light a fire 
outside a building for the purpose of disposing of any refuse or waste material. 

- No person shall set a fire that is likely to cause inconvenience or discomfort to 
others.  

- No person shall burn on the pavement or road allowance, which would interfere 
with traffic. 

- The Fire Chief or his designate reserves the right to order any open-air fires to be 
extinguished.  

- This By-Law does not apply in relation to live or training fires conducted by the 
Village of Salisbury Fire Department. 

 

fitness classes-     Monday & Friday mornings from 
10 am-11am at Salisbury Baptist church $4 drop in fee 

Tuesday & Thursday evenings from 6:30-7:30 at JMA $2 drop in 
fee 

 
Summer employment-students interested in working for 

Salisbury Parks & Leisure for summer please email your resume 
to parks.leisure@salisburynb.ca All summer staff must be 

accepted by the SEED program.  
 

Salisbury Lions Club Swimming Pool  -  
Key Dates 2016 Season 

Lesson 1 Registration: June 16th 6  - 8 pm, Lions Hall 63 Peter Street Salisbury 
Lesson 2 Registration: July 25th 6  - 8 pm, Lions Hall 63 Peter Street Salisbury 

Pool Job Application Deadline: 01 May (see our facebook page and/or Kijiji listing) 
Pool Opening: June 20th  - September 2nd 

Open Swim Week 1: June 20th  - June 26th  (12  - 6 pm) 
Lesson 1 Runtime: June 27th  - July 22nd 

Open Swim Week 2: July 23rd  - July 29th (12  - 6pm) 
Lesson 2 Runtime: August 1st  - August 26th 

Open Swim Week 3 / Lifeguarding Classes: August 26th  - September 2nd 
Pool Closing: Sept 3rd  - 4th 

 

The Salisbury Lions Club will be holding an "all-you-can-eat" 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Date: Saturday 21 May 2016 
Time: 7 am to 10 am 

Location: Salisbury Lions Club, 63 Peter St, Salisbury 
Menu consist of pancakes, sausages, pure maple syrup (ED Smith syrup 

avail), donuts, muffins, coffee, tea and juice. 
Cost: Adults - $7; Ages 6 - 10 - $3; Pre-school - Free 

All proceeds for community work 

 
Senior Class Banquet and Baccalaureate - 

 May 29th 2016 
Senior Class Banquet is invitation only 

5:00pm           Mix and Mingle 
5:30pm           Dinner is Served 

 6:45 Senior Class Walks to the Service (weather permitting) 
7:00pm           Baccalaureate Service at 

Salisbury Baptist Church- All family, friends and the 
local community are welcome to the interdenominational service 

at 7:00pm. 
  

  “Coping With Grief “  
This program is offered at no charge, thanks to our generous donors.  

Location:   Petitcodiac Health Centre  
When: May 11, 18, 25 & June 1, 2016  

Time: 6:00PM  -- 7:30PM  
Preregister:  506-383-2404 or info@hospicegm.ca  

If you have experienced a loss and would like to gain some tools for dealing with your grief, 
please register today. 

Hospice Greater Moncton is pleased to host a four week program  

Please do not spray your dandelions..  I  need them 
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www.kandbcrafts.com

Custom Framing & So Much More....
5 Glendale Dr., Salisbuy, NB     Ph: 372-4110

SALISBURY PUBLIC LIBRARY EVENTS

Free Comic Book Day – Saturday May 7th - Visit the library to choose from our 
selection of free comics.  All ages welcome.
LEGO Drop-In – Saturday May 7th between 2:00-3:00 p.m.  Bring your friends 
and family to build with LEGO and put your creations on display in the library.
Pajama Story Time – WednesdayMay 18th from 6:30-7:00 pm. Drop in for fun 
stories before bedtime.
Afternoon Movie: Friday May 20th. Join us for a children’s movie at 2:00 pm. 
Title to be announced. Free popcorn!
Crafting Circle – Wednesday May 25th from 6:30 -8:00 p.m. Bring your current 
craft project and join fellow knitters and crafters for inspiration and tips. All 
skill levels are welcome.
Teen Anime Club – Saturday May 28th at 2:00 pm. For teen fans of Japanese 
animation. Watch anime in Japanese with English subtitles. 
These programs are offered free of charge. For more information call the 
library at 372-3240. The library is located at 3215 Main Street in Salisbury. 
Library Hours: open Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays 10am-12pm & 
1-5pm, and Wednesdays 1-5pm & 6-8pm. 

 Is now offering ride vouchers for sale in various amounts that can be used to 
give as gifts to those needing rides, donated to subsidize those who cannot 
afford rides or donated to the food banks to be given to clients needing 
transportation to access their service.  We are always looking for drivers who 
would like to volunteer a few hours a month helping people get where they 
need to go. We reimburse drivers for mileage expense.  To use our service, 
purchase vouchers or to volunteer, please contact Kelly Taylor at 215-2100 or 
r.r.ruralrides@gmail.com or online at http://ruralridesnb.com

Happy 7th Anniversary  
Local News & Views Local News & Views

May 2010 - May 2016

We are excited to be starting our seventh year for the Local 
News & Views.  We thank all who have place advertising and 
editorial with us.
You are what keeps the monthly paper alive for the readers.  Who 
knew that when we started the Local News & Views it would be 
here in 2016.  We are looking forward to many many more

There is just time to frame a family memory for
 Mother's Day on May 8th. 
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